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M E M O R A N D U M 

 
TO:  Mayor and Council Members 
 
FROM:  Kimberly A. McNeeley, M. Ed., CPRP, Director 
  Austin Parks and Recreation Department 
 
THROUGH: Stephanie Hayden-Howard, Assistant City Manager 
 
DATE:  June 16, 2022 
 
SUBJECT: Staff Response to Volma Overton, Sr. Renaming (Ordinance No. 20220519-041) 
                                  

On May 19, 2022, Council passed Ordinance No. 20220519-041 directing staff to rename Volma 
Overton, Sr. Shores at Town Lake Metro Park to Volma Overton, Sr. Beach at Town Lake Metro Park and 
amend the Lamar Beach Vision Plan to reflect the new name of the park. This memo is to confirm that 
staff has completed the renaming and vision plan amendment on June 8, 2022. This Item is now 
complete.  
 
Should you have any questions, please contact my office at (512) 974-6717.  
 
cc: Spencer Cronk, City Manager   

Jodi Jay, M.B.A., CPRP, Assistant Director   
Liana Kallivoka, PhD, PE, LEED Fellow, Assistant Director   
Lucas Massie, M.Ed., CPRP, Assistant Director   
Suzanne Piper, DBA, Chief Administrative Officer  

  

https://www.austintexas.gov/edims/document.cfm?id=384643

